
GHBPA EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

December 6, 2021 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m. 

I. President – Melissa Madrigal called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm on December 6, 2021. 

 Shirley Emerson motioned to dispense with the reading of the minutes. Erica Richards seconded and 

the motion passed.  

Band Director – Darren Kirsch 

Senior Regional Orchestra went great. Six students participated.  

All State Jazz went great. Five students participated. 

Passed out the C. Sidney Berg Service award plaque that the GHBPA was awarded. The GHBPA has been 

the only parent organization given this award in it’s 80-year existence.  

Mr. Kirsch is the VBODA president-elect. Duties will commence this June and is a 6-year commitment. 

Seven students made it into the Virginia Tech Honor Band. Budget for this event is $700. It is the third 

week of January.  

Went over the schedule for this week, Holiday concert week. 

Tri-M had a volunteer day. Built a shed, painted the percussion storage system, uniform racks moved, 

spirit wear was moved. 

January 8 is All District Band auditions held at Grafton. Several volunteers are needed. 

 

II. President’s Committee – Melissa Madrigal 

A. Guard – Angie Brown/Carrie Ann Wilhelm – Winter Guard practice will be held every other 

Wednesday from 3:00-4:30 starting December 8. 

B. Historian – Larry Madrigal – No report 

C. Tri-M – Jason Loe/Shane Moore (see notes above under Band Director comments). Currently working 

on inductions and ordering t-shirts ($8/shirt). 

 

III. 1st Vice President – Tina Cuthrell – 235.75 volunteer hours for the month of November. 3,434 

volunteer hours to date so far. 

A. Pit – Jeremy Brown/Nathan Hedden – will need the trailer to transport pit instruments for concert at 

CNU on March 21 and for All State Band at CNU in April 

B. Hospitality – Michelle Ross – No report 



C. Uniforms – Shirley Emerson/Becky Guynn – uniforms arrived from the cleaners. Spent approximately 

4.5 hours organizing and hanging them for next season. Bill was submitted to treasurer for payment. 

D.  Chaperones – Sherri Hawkins/Bob Cuthrell – will need more chaperones for concert assessment in 

March, concert at CNU, graduation, etc. 

E. Band Camp – Kyle Boyd – “Band camp was awesome” 

F. Feed the Band – Russel has finished his time with feed the band and Marta French will assume this 

position 

G. Decorations – Melissa Shantz – homemade thrones are leftover from Senior Dinner 

H. Student Volunteer Hours – Valerie Leppa – No report 

 

IV.  2nd Vice President – Erica Richards – made $660 at Bubba’s fundraiser. Went over the needs of All 

District Band on January 8.  Need 75-100 volunteers. Will send out a sign-up genius. 

A. Concessions – VACANT 

B. Spirit Wear – Melissa Schantz – No report 

C. TAG Day – Jenn Mendoza – No report 

 

V. Secretary – Heidi Gryzen 

A. Webmaster – Benjamin Scott – No report 

B. Data Entry – Benjamin Scott – No report 

C. Remembrance – Patti Cubstead – No report Kirsch has pictures of all state Jazz and will take a picture 

of the SRO students 

D. Publicity – Dawn Bailey – continues to post pics. Will post pics mentioned above 

 

VI. Treasurer – Sue Fredenberg – Reviewed budget. See attachment 

VII. Next Meeting – January 3 @ 7:00 

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 


